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From the Select Board

Voting in 2024
Presidential elections always generate high turnout and we expect a
great turnout this year. But that’s just one piece of the story. There
are a total of four elections this year. We have two down and two
more to go. In March, we had our Annual Town Election in which local
officials were elected. These include Select Board, School Committee,
Town Moderator, and others. In May, we had the Presidential Primary
Election.

 Continued on Page 2.

Town staff attended this year’s Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness Program (MVP) Award Announcement on August 1,
2024 at Leominster Town Hall. Locally Grown Sudbury received $92,500. Left to right: Assistant Library Director Karen

Tobin, Health Director Vivian Zeng, Sustainability Coordinator Dani Marini-King, Town Manager Andrew Sheehan, Governor
Maura Healey and Library Director Esme Green. Congratulations to Dani and the team on this important accomplishment!

https://www.mass.gov/news/healey-driscoll-administration-awards-52-million-in-climate-resiliency-funding-to-communities
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Voting in 2024, cont...
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Next up is the State Primary Election scheduled for

Tuesday, Sept 3, the day after Labor Day.  The State

Primary chooses the candidates for certain State

and Federal offices. These include State

Representative, State Senator, United States

Senator, and other offices. However, this is not a

year in which State constitutional officers like

Governor and State Treasurer are elected. However,

this is not a year in which State constitutional

officers like Governor and State Treasurer are

elected. You can get all the details for the State

Primary Election at https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?

p=4122. 

Early and Absentee Voting remain options for all

elections. Those voting in-person before election

day still do so at Town Hall, 322 Concord Road.

Vote by mail is also available.

All in-person voting on election day will take place

at the new Fairbank Community Center. This

includes precincts 4 and 6, which previously voted

at Town Hall. We believe having all precincts vote in

the same location will reduce confusion while

improving the efficiency of the operation.

And while we’re on the topic of voting, did you

know you can weigh in on matters involving your

town via Flashvote? The Town needs your input

on topics such as the Sewataro property, COVID

impacts, Sudbury’s commemoration of the 250th

anniversary of the American revolution and more.

With Flashvote, we send a quick survey to

residents who sign up. At the close of the survey,

we get feedback from hundreds of residents to

help us determine next steps regarding the topic.

It’s quick to sign up and take part, and it’s a

powerful way to weigh in on actionable topics

without having to set foot at town meeting. Sign

up and learn more at

https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/?p=890.

Finally, if it’s not already on your calendar, the

Presidential Election will be held on Tuesday,

November 5. It’s sure to be a historic election,

and we look forward to seeing you at the polls.

Keep an eye out for details at

https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=2346. 

Thanks, as always, for reading this newsletter. 

Andy Sheehan
Town Manager

Thursday
August 29, 2024
1 PM - 2 PM
Flynn Building
278 Old Sudbury Road
2nd Floor (Silva Room)

TOWN MANGER
OFFICE HOURS
Andrew J. Sheehan 

https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=4122
https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=4122
https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/?p=890
https://sudbury.ma.us/clerk/?p=2346
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Broadacres Is the Place for Me
B Y  R O B E R T  B O S S O ,  C O N S E R V A T I O N  A S S I S T A N T

What is it about old New England farms
that is so appealing? Buttressed by
forest or marsh, there is a sense of
history and quiet dignity imbuing the
jumbling field stone walls, the unkempt
meadows, the ancient shade trees.
Perhaps they evoke the ideal landscape,
embedded deeply within the
Pleistocene of our subconscious? 
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Regardless, they are a precious commodity,
increasingly rare with the passage of time, as
one-by-one they are converted to other
economic purposes. If not that, then they are
often left to be smothered beneath a shag of
aggressive invasive plants. The end result is the
same: the farm is eventually lost to living
memory, its existence attested only by an
archival photo, or maybe a label on an old
map. Every so often, however, circumstances
allow for a different outcome.
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Once part of a larger horse farm owned by Honora
Haynes, Broadacres Farm (aka Broadacre, Broad
Acres, and Broad Acre; the jury is still out) is the
newest addition to the Sudbury Conservation
Department’s portfolio of protected open spaces. The
property is bordered to the west and south by the
extensive wetlands of the Wake Robin parcel. Across
Morse Road to the east is the remaining portion of the
Broadacre purchase, which is administered by other
Town departments, and where the original riding arena
still stands. Here also runs the corridor where once the
trains of the Lowell and Framingham Railroad
Company trundled past. 

Taking advantage of the open meadows and wetlands,
wildlife abounds: great blue heron, deer, and
dragonflies. On a sweltering summer day, you might
notice a commotion emanating from a mulberry tree
playing host to a raucous assortment of avian visitors.
On other days, there is little to disturb the bucolic
stillness.

Purchased in July of 2019, Broadacres sits close to the
center of town, along Morse Road just beyond
Featherland Park. In a Town Hall Forum held in
November of that same year, participants expressed a
desire to preserve the agricultural nature of the
property, while adding walking trails. This common
vision is now being translated into reality. The
Conservation Department’s Land Manager, Joe Miller,
has been busy scouting out the terrain and mowing
walking paths through the meadow grasses, which can
reach chest-high in summer. With the help of
volunteers, a large volume of brush has been cleared,
including the ubiquitous invasive bittersweet, to reveal
the pasture fences. To polish it off, he has produced a
brand-new trail map to add to the existing collection.

Plans for the future include the repair of the split-rail
fence near the parking lot. Building on the success of
the pollinator meadow at the Davis Farm Conservation
Land, the Department will also introduce its own
home-grown native plant seedlings in an effort to
augment and diversify the existing plant population of
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Broadacres. This will be the first such project
since the Department’s planting initiative was
kicked off earlier this year. 

That’s all well and good, but there is something
even bigger coming down the (former) track.
Once the Bruce Freeman Rail Trail is officially
open to the public, and after a quick pass of the
brush mower, Broadacres will be subsumed into
the broader network of Sudbury’s open spaces.
Stepping onto the Rail Trail and heading left will
transport you into North Sudbury, where such
attractions as the pollinator meadow at Davis
Farm await, as does Frost Farm with its
prominent rock outcropping and double log
stringer footbridge. If instead you go right
towards the center, you will immediately arrive
at other Town-owned open spaces, including the
Howe and Parkinson properties.

Broadacre Farm is a testament to the
community’s dedication to preserving and
enhancing its historic and natural heritage.
Clearly, many of us see something worth
preserving in an old New England farm, but what
exactly is that “something”? You are invited to
spend time there, and maybe find your own
answer.

Broadacres, cont.

https://sudbury.ma.us/conservationcommission/wp-content/uploads/sites/273/2024/08/Map-Broadacres.pdf?version=3dcabbc194c5f587fd6f1db6d76279e1
https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/2018/10/29/broadacres-farm-acquisition/
https://sudbury.ma.us/conservation_lands/
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https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofhealth/?p=2700
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Program Details
Applications are accepted on a
rolling basis, and eligibility is
determined.
If approved, Owner provides
Lender’s W9, and Owner and
Trust sign Participation
Agreement.
Town issues payment/s payable
to the Lender, forwarded by
Owner to Lender. Owner is
responsible for remaining
amounts for taxes and insurance
portion of payment.

Grant Amount
Up to $3,000 of assistance, in
monthly payments payable to the
holder of first mortgage, towards
arrears of outstanding principal or
upcoming payment. Other housing
costs (e.g., condo fees, escrowed
insurance or taxes, home equity line
of credit, or second mortgages,
etc.) are not covered expenses.

The Sudbury Housing Trust is pleased
to continue to provide the Mortgage
Assistance Program (MAP) to
Sudbury residents. If eligible, the
Program will provide mortgage
assistance in the form of a grant to
be paid directly to lenders.

Mortgage Assistance Program (MAP) Ed
B Y  S U D B U R Y  H O U S I N G  T R U S T

https://sudbury.ma.us/housingtrust/wp-content/uploads/sites/304/2022/07/Sudbury-MAP-Application-Updated-July-2024.pdf?version=380d40698d0d174f41499c8cfb08a432
https://sudbury.ma.us/housingtrust/2024/07/09/mortgage-assistance-program-map/
https://sudbury.ma.us/housingtrust/wp-admin/post.php?post=2115&action=edit
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Community Preservation Committee Now
Accepting Applications

The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) is

now accepting proposals for projects that may

qualify for Community Preservation Act (CPA)

funding to be presented at the May 2025 Annual

Town Meeting. Proposals can be submitted under

any of the following three areas: 

1) acquisition, creation, and preservation of open
space and acquisition, creation, preservation,

rehabilitation, and restoration of land for

recreational use; 

2) acquisition, preservation, rehabilitation, and

restoration of historic resources and; 

3) acquisition, creation, preservation, and

support of community housing.

B Y  C O M M U N I T Y  P R E S E R V A T I O N  C O M M I T T E E

Click on the following link to
download the application form: 

FY26-Project Form

Applications should be submitted
to the CPC as soon as possible
and no later than 12:30 PM on

Friday, September 6, 2024.

https://sudbury.ma.us/cpc/2024/07/11/community-preservation-committee-now-accepting-applications-for-fy25-2/
https://sudbury.ma.us/cpc/wp-content/uploads/sites/275/2024/07/FY26-Project-Form-Interactive-Updated-240806.pdf?version=a20fa4d032394c9a995d8736991f871b
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Women’s 
Equality Day

August 26

Labor Day
TOWN OFFICES

CLOSED
 

Monday
September 2, 2024

https://sudbury.ma.us/facilities/2024/07/02/climate-conversations-survey/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboardsoffice/2024/08/14/proclamation-womens-equality-day/
https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofhealth/?p=2700
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Get involved with the town and serve your community!
Committee Vacancies

C O M M I S S I O N  O N
D I S A B I L I T Y

C O M M U N I T Y
P R E S E R V A T I O N

C O M M I T T E E

Z O N I N G  B O A R D
O F  A P P E A L S

https://sudbury.ma.us/disability/?p=2408
https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofappeals/?p=3613
https://sudbury.ma.us/cpc/?p=2015
https://sudbury.ma.us/disability/?p=2408
https://sudbury.ma.us/disability/?p=2408
https://sudbury.ma.us/cpc/?p=2015
https://sudbury.ma.us/cpc/?p=2015
https://sudbury.ma.us/cpc/?p=2015
https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofappeals/?p=3613
https://sudbury.ma.us/boardofappeals/?p=3613
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Get the latest updates, project plans, field
inspection reports and more at 

https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/?p=354

summer 2024 sudbury municipal update13

https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/?p=354
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Homeowner Tips from the DPW

Septic Tank
Maintenance

Compost versus
Fertilizer
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To learn more, visit the MWRTA website 
or contact the Senior Center at (978) 443-3055.

https://www.mwrta.com/
https://www.google.com/search?q=sudbury+senior+center&rlz=1C1GCEB_enUS835US835&oq=sudbury+senior+cen&gs_lcrp=EgZjaHJvbWUqCggAEAAY4wIYgAQyCggAEAAY4wIYgAQyEAgBEC4YrwEYxwEYgAQYjgUyBwgCEAAYgAQyBggDEEUYOTIHCAQQABiABDIHCAUQABiABDIHCAYQABiABDIICAcQABgWGB4yCAgIEAAYFhgeMggICRAAGBYYHtIBCDU0NThqMGo0qAIAsAIA&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8#


https://sudbury.ma.us/flashvote


How Town Goals are Established in Sudbury
B Y   J E N N I F E R  R O B E R T S ,  
S E L E C T  B O A R D

Each year, the Town of Sudbury reviews
its goals and priorities for the upcoming
year so it can determine how to commit
critical staff time and funding. Many of
these goals are long-standing or multi-
year goals, and others may emerge due
to newly identified needs or
requirements.

Summer 2024 Town of Sudbury

FROM THE SELECT BOARD
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Additionally, goals are set for Sudbury’s Town

Manager. These goals may reflect Select Board

goals, or they may differ – particularly if they

are related to operations or staff management.

The establishment of Town Manager goals

results from collaboration and dialogue

between the Select Board and Town Manager.

Ideas for Town goals may be derived from a

number of strategic plans developed in recent

years, some which are broad-based and others

more focused in nature. These plans include

Sudbury’s 2020 Master Plan, 2019 Municipal

Vulnerability Plan, 2020 ADA Evaluation

&Transition Plan, and 2022 Historic Preservation

Plan. Other plans that are still underway include

the Open Space & Recreation Plan, Field

Assessment Study, Housing Production Plan, and

Economic Development Study.

To the extent feasible, established goals for

both the Select Board and Town Manager are

created to be SMART goals: specific,

measurable, achievable, relevant, and time-

based. In a municipal environment where staff

time and financial resources are often limited, it

is particularly important to adhere to rigorous

goal-setting. This process helps all parties to be

aligned and moving in the same direction for

the betterment of the town.

This year’s Select Board Goal-Setting session

will occur on September 5, 2024 at 5:30pm.

In the Fall the Select Board has a goal-setting

process, where typically five to six high priority

goals are identified. The Select Board’s 2023-

2024 goals can be found here. This process

considers the input of the Town Manager and

Town staff who may present their

recommendations at or in advance of the goal-

setting meeting. The discussion is typically

facilitated by a consultant from an outside

organization such as The Collins Center which

works with Massachusetts towns and cities.

After hearing input from the Town Manager and

Town staff, Select Board members then propose

goals and provide justification. Once all the

potential goals are laid out, Select Board

members individually rank the goals in order of

priority; the results are tallied to identify the

final goals. 

Once high priority goals are established, Select

Board members are then assigned to be goal

champions. Each goal liaison will further define

individual goals and offer an action plan and

deliverables to address them. These steps are

again discussed and agreed upon by the full

Select Board at a subsequent meeting.

#GOALS

https://sudbury.ma.us/planning/2021/07/22/updated-sudbury-master-plan-adopted/
https://sudbury.ma.us/planning/2021/07/22/updated-sudbury-master-plan-adopted/
https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/2019/05/31/municipal-vulnerability-preparedness-mvp-planning/
https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/2019/05/31/municipal-vulnerability-preparedness-mvp-planning/
https://sudbury.ma.us/pcd/2019/05/31/municipal-vulnerability-preparedness-mvp-planning/
https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/2023/08/07/ada-evaluation-and-transition-plan/
https://sudbury.ma.us/townmanager/2023/08/07/ada-evaluation-and-transition-plan/
https://sudbury.ma.us/historicalcommission/historic-preservation-plan/
https://sudbury.ma.us/historicalcommission/historic-preservation-plan/
https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboard/wp-content/uploads/sites/260/2023/10/2024-Select-Board-Priority-Goals-and-Deliverables.pdf?version=4d19b6427cfd34cfdf3e428e08865c93#:~:text=Deliverables%3A%20The%20Select%20Board%20shall%20develop%20a%20short,will%20achieve%20membership%20in%20a%20voca%EF%BF%BDonal%20educa%EF%BF%BDon%20school.


FROM THE SELECT BOARD

SB 2

Welcome To Our Social Workers
Here to Support Our Community
B Y  L I S A  K O U C H A K D J I A N ,  S E L E C T  B O A R D

a wonderful team and will prove to be a great

asset for our community. At the present time,

they are working to connect with community

members, including in part, community

volunteers, different committees, public safety

services, the Senior Center, and the Sudbury

Housing Authority. They will work with the

public health nurse to address the needs of

vulnerable populations in our community.

Nina and Kirstin are determining the ways to

connect with community members. They are

currently available for office and phone hours

Monday through Friday 8-3:30. are also

collaborating with the Senior Center to start

quarterly discussions with community members

on a variety of topics. Another goal they have

is to update the town’s social worker website.

The website contains a great deal of important

information for community members regarding

the varied resources available. Nina and Kirstin

are working on updating the Social Worker

web page and providing additional current

information for the community’s benefit. This

should be updated by the end of August.  

If you, or anyone you know or love, is struggling

with some challenge, and needs help, you can

reach out to Nina and Kirstin at

socialworker@sudbury.ma.us 

Although Nina and Kirstin’s office is located at

the Department of Public Works Building, they

are willing to meet people where they are, at

their homes or some place in the community.

We are very fortunate to have wonderful staff

like Nina and Kirstin who are here to help our

community.

When we think about Town services, often
what comes to mind first are departments
like Public Works, the schools, or public
safety. One of the most important services
falls under our Health Department, our
town social workers. During the COVID
Pandemic, the necessity and importance of
these services became more apparent.
Social workers provide an extremely
important role supporting residents and
community members with varied needs.
Whether it be a mental health crisis,
housing issues, or food insecurity, our
social workers play a pivotal role in helping
community members through personal
crises. 

I had the opportunity to recently speak with our
two social workers, Nina Lurie, LICSW and Kirstin
Wilcox, MSW. Nina began her tenure with the
Town of Sudbury in February of 2024. She brings
20 years of experience in the field of children
and families, as well as elder services. Kirstin
began her employment with the Town of Sudbury
at the end of June. She comes to Sudbury with
abundant experience working with youth and
families. Her experience as a public-school
teacher working with students with disabilities
put her on a path to receiving her Master’s
Degree in Social Work.
 
I initially met Nina and Kirstin while visiting Gifts
of Hope Unlimited. They were in the community,
eagerly learning about the great work this
organization is doing to meet the needs of
community members. It was evident to me,
experiencing Nina and Kirstin in the community
and in speaking with them later, they make 

https://sudbury.ma.us/socialworker/
https://sudbury.ma.us/socialworker/
mailto:socialworker@sudbury.ma.us
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A Warm Welcome to Victor Garofalo
Sudbury’s new Finance Director and Treasurer/Collector
B Y  J A N I E  D R E T L E R ,  S E L E C T  B O A R D

from Suffolk University. I am also a past

president of the Massachusetts

Treasurer/Collectors Association, and was a

member of the Executive board for 8 years. I

also served on the Massachusetts Personnel

and Labor Relations Policy Committee for 4

years.

I enjoy working in municipal finance, as it is

rewarding and challenging work. Along with my

experience and education as a financial

professional, this position allows me to

combine my analytical thinking with strategic

problem solving when it comes to municipal

finance. My hope is that my work will have

long-lasting and meaningful impacts on the

community I work for.

We are excited to introduce Victor
Garofalo, who has recently joined the Town
of Sudbury as the new Finance Director
and Treasurer/Collector, reporting directly
to Town Manager Andrew Sheehan. Victor
began his role in mid-July, succeeding
Dennis Keohane, who honorably served our
community for over eight years. Victor
generously took the time to share his
thoughts and insights, providing our
community with an opportunity to know him
better and to gain a deeper understanding
of his approach to municipal finance.

Victor, you have worked in municipal
government for several years, specifically in
the Town of Bedford and most recently in the
Town of Dracut. Can you tell us more about
your background and what interests you most
about municipal finance?

I started in Bedford in 2003 as the
Treasurer/Collector, and in 2011 upon the
retirement of the long standing Finance Director,
I worked with the Town Manager to restructure
the Finance Department and we combined the
position into a Finance Director,
Treasurer/Collector. In January 2021, I accepted
a position as the Finance Director, Town
Accountant for the Town of Dracut. Shortly after
that, I was promoted by the Town Manager, to
Assistant Town Manager, Finance Director-
Accountant. I am a certified Treasurer/Collector
with the Massachusetts Treasurer/Collector
Association, Certified Town Accountant with the
Massachusetts Accountants and Auditors
Association, and a Massachusetts Certified
Public Procurement Official. I have a bachelor’s
degree in accounting. I received a Certificate in
Local Government Leadership and Management   
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Finance Director Victor Garofalo, Continued
What financial challenges have you faced
in the communities you have previously
worked in?

In 2008, Bedford experienced a revenue
shortfall due to state aid 9C cuts, along with a
decrease in local receipts. The Town’s Fiscal
Planning and Coordinating Committee worked
together to address these shortfalls. In 2010/11
the Town of Bedford was seeing higher
increases in Health Insurance, and in order to
address these increases, I worked with the
Town Manager and Human Resources to
convert the Town’s health insurance plans to
state’s Group Insurance Commission (GIC).
Recently I have worked with a consultant to
address the increases in our energy costs, and
secure fixed pricing for the next few fiscal
years.    

In the last few years Sudbury received a
review of its Capital Improvement program
by the Division of Local Services. Based on
that report and with the help of our former
finance director, the Select Board
formalized its financial policies manual.
Are there other financial areas that
Sudbury should be addressing? For
example, a recent article published by the
GFOA suggests the communities may want
to rethink how they look at reserves. Is this
an area that you believe Sudbury should
focus on?

The Town of Sudbury’s Financial Policy is very
detailed and outlines all areas that the Town
should look at to safeguard public funds,
protect local assets, and comply with financial
standards and regulations. It also took into
consideration all the suggestions made by the
Division of Local Services. Although the GFOA
article talks about a reserve policy anywhere
between 15%-20% of a community annual
revenue, I believe the Town’s reserve policy of

10-12% set by the Town is a strong reserve

policy, and Rating Agencies will also view this

as a strong policy. Although having a higher

reserve percentage would certainly be

beneficial, it should be looked at based on a

community’s needs and risks. I also believe, as

stated in the Town’s Policy, that maintaining a

Free Cash policy of 3-5% is a strong policy the

community should strive for. It is also great to

see that the Town has a policy to maintain a

capital stabilization fund, which can address

aging capital needs. The Town’s Debt

Management policy is very similar to the policy

that I used in Bedford, and the range is set by

the Town of Sudbury of 5-7%, but not greater

than 10% is where I believe the Town should be

to maintain its strong AAA rating. I also believe

it is important to review your debt annually

with your financial advisor, and look at

refunding options. I have refunded bonds on 5

different occasions, saving over $6M in interest

cost. The Capital Improvement Plan is also very

similar to what I have been involved with in my

prior communities, and having a 5-year plan is

very important to address your capital needs.

Many communities have started to fund their

OPEB liability, and Sudbury’s policy certainly

addresses this. The policy could also address

what type of funding strategy Sudbury could

use. In Bedford, we formed an OPEB

Committee, and developed a funding strategy

that the Town could commit to, and maintain.

What is your approach to budgeting and
forecasting?

I believe the guidance that is put out by the

Division of Local services, which states

communities should use a moderately

conservative approach when forecasting

revenues is the best practice. Prop 2 ½ only

allows a community to increase its tax levy by 

https://sudbury.ma.us/selectboard/sudbury_capital_report_dls/
https://sudbury.ma.us/policies/financial-policies-manual/
https://gfoaorg.cdn.prismic.io/gfoaorg/cd9544c4-8db9-49e6-beb1-3c39815fc464_Rethinking+ReservesR2.pdf
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Finance Director Victor Garofalo, Continued II
2.5, plus new growth. When it comes to local
receipts and state aid, I believe you need to
look at historical data, usually a 5-year
lookback, and take into consideration what is
happening in the economy at that time.
Certain revenue factors will change during
your budget process, i.e Governor’s Budget
and new growth. As these changes occur, a
community could adjust their revenue forecast
to reflect these changes. Using a conservative
approach avoids a community from having to
reduce its revenue forecast projections. Using
a conservative approach also allows for a
potential revenue gain that could be diverted
to reserves or left unexpended which would
close to free cash at year-end.

In forecasting expenditures, a community can
opt to develop a maintenance (level service)
budget or a level-funded budget, or it can
specify percentages to increase or decrease
costs (either across the board or by
department). Depending on the circumstances
and what your revenue forecast looks like,
either of these approaches could be used. I
believe you start your process by looking at
your fixed costs, which includes the increase
on health and dental insurance, general and
property liability insurance, energy cost, debt,
retirement assessment, and solid waste. You
also need to look at the impact of multiyear
collective bargaining agreements. You also
need to review your capital plan, and how that
fits into the budget projections.

What financial challenges do you see in
Sudbury or in municipal government in
general?

I believe there are several challenges that face

not only Sudbury, but many municipalities as a

whole. Inflation is one of the biggest things

impacting communities, which has resulted in

higher Health Insurance, General/Liability

Insurance, Energy, Refuse and Recycling costs.

The cost to purchase goods and services has

increased. Recruitment and retention of quality

staff is another challenge, which could be

contributed to competitive wages with other

communities and competition with the private

sector for certain positions. In addition, I am

aware that management has identified a

number of staffing needs that have not been

able to be filled. We need to find a way to fit

these in so we can improve our ability to

deliver top notch services. State Aid is always

a concern, and the fact that communities

could be impacted by how much it receives.

Aging infrastructure and the ability to pay to

repair or replace is another challenge.  

Victor, is there anything else you would like
Sudbury to know?

I enjoy going to the gym, and biking. My fiancé

(who also works in local government) and I also

enjoy cruising, and our favorite place to visit is

Bermuda. I have a 23 year old daughter, who

graduated from UMass Amherst last year, and

recently returned from teaching in Thailand.  

Thank you, Victor, for addressing our questions.

As you continue to familiarize yourself with

Sudbury, we hope you find your time here both

rewarding and enjoyable.
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Happenings at the Goodnow Library
B Y  D A N  C A R T Y ,  S E L E C T  B O A R D

The Goodnow is collaborating with the Health

Department and Sustainability Coordinator to

host a farmers’ market.  A grant was applied for

to promote good health, increase accessibility

to locally grown produce, educate community

on growing food, nutrition, sustainable choices.

Should the library win the grant they will hold

two pilot farmer’s markets in town, perhaps at

the library, including coupon books for low-

income families to purchase food at the

markets. Watch the Goodnow website regarding

a community wide read of Barbara Kingsolver’s

book “Animal, Vegetable, Miracle.” 

Recently the Goodnow received a two year,

$20K grant from the Board of Library

Commissioners for “Unearthing Sudbury’s

Indigenous History”. They are working on

recruiting a researcher who can collect and

digitize records spread across locations in the

MetroWest area for an archive at Goodnow. The

second component is gathering oral histories

from native elders by young people. Stay tuned

for more information!

The Library recently became a member of the

Massachusetts Coalition to Build Community &

End Loneliness. One of its initiatives is Good

Neighbor Day. The library will be participating

by hosting a block party with music and

activities as a strategy to combat isolation and

end loneliness. Sat, Sep 28.

And finally, this is a very busy election year and

thus the Goodnow Library is a National Voter

Registration Day (9/17) partner. The library will

host an event and share voter information. 

All this and more can be found at the library’s

excellent website: https://goodnowlibrary.org/. 

It may be summer but there is a lot of
action and activity at the Goodnow Library.
The “Read, Renew, Repeat” is the Library’s
2024 summer reading program where kids
from birth through rising 5th graders are
invited to learn creative ways to care for
our planet and themselves. Fun programs
and activities to get children excited about
reading will continue all summer long
including Summer Sweets & Science, LEGO
Club, craft programs, special performers
and more. The summer reading program
will conclude the evening of August 8 at a
special Rolie Polie Guacamole Band & Ice
Cream Party.

Speaking of sustainability, the library is a member
of the Sustainable Libraries Initiative, and
Director Esmé Green is participating in a four-
week e-course called Sustainable Librarianship:
Core Competencies and Practices with librarians
across the nation. This is a preliminary step
towards sustainability certification for the library.

https://goodnowlibrary.org/
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